
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

Opening Hymn - NAH 637 - All the way
Facilitator: Chris Levy 
Panel: Peter Walton, Florence Allen, Erna Herteliu, Ioan 
Herteliu 

ADULT SABBATH SCHOOL is meeting in person at 
church with two classes currently from 10am to 11am. 
The lessons will also be accessible via Zoom.
Details on the eBulletin.

CHILDREN’S SABBATH SCHOOL
There are two groups running online. Kindergarten/ 
Primary and Junior/Earlyteen. 
If anyone would like access to the login details, please 
contact Yvonne Ishida at ishida.yvonne@gmail.com.

GIVING OFFERINGS BY BANK TRANSFER
Account Number: 40650561 Sort Code: 60-00-08 
Account Name: Stanborough Pk Church Seventh 
Account Type: Business
Reference: Name and Gift Aid No
If using Gift Aid or funds other than church budget 
off ering or you need a receipt please email the treasury 
department with the details including.
Thank you to all the faithful members who continue to 
give their tithes and off erings. 

SUBSCRIBE TO THE CHURCH EBULLETIN and get 
all announcements in your email every Friday morning. 
Register on the website (www.stanboroughpark.
adventistchurch.org.uk/ebulletin) or send an email to 
jef@stanboroughpark.org

PLEASE PRAY FOR:
- Donna Wray, recovering from surgery.
- Adewale Ademuyiwa.
- Bronwen Atkinson and for her husband, Roy.
- Pastor Terry and family.
- Ken Spicer.
- Lydia and Les Dean, Becca and Nick and the rest of 
the family.
- Please keep praying for all those who need God’s 
healing touch.

FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome & Announcements - Bheki T. Moyo
Prelude

Invocation - Bheki T. Moyo
Opening Hymn 1 NAH - Praise My Soul the King of Heaven

Tithes & Off erings - Bheki T. Moyo
Scripture Reading: Earl Ramharacksingh

Children’s Story - Jackie Ramharacksingh
Family Prayer - Richard Gayle

Musical Item: Day by Day - Yui Hanada and Rhae Layson
Sermon: “The Final Solution” - Earl Ramharacksingh

Closing Hymn 470 NAH - Not I but Christ
Benediction - Earl Ramharacksingh

Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE

Sermon: “To go... or to be? That is the question!” 
by Pastor Geert Tap 

At the Cedar Sycamore room, from 11 am.

“Because of the Lord’s great love we are not consumed, 
for his compassions never fail. They are new every 

morning; great is your faithfulness.”
Lamentations 3:22–23

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

CHURCH CLERK - MILIMO MUMBO
Milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Sale and Tea event last Sunday raised £1440 for 
The Watford Peace Hospice Charity. A big thank you to 
all who came and spent and those who came to serve.

We are sad to announce the deaths of the following 
and ask for your prayers on behalf of the families.

Pastor John Arthur, former BUC President and valued 
former member of our congregation. John passed to 
his rest on Sunday, November 14. He leaves behind 
his beloved wife Ruth, children Christine and Andrew 
and their families. Andrew’s wife, Julie, sadly lost her 
Mother, Margaret Lowe, on November 10.  A double 
blow for Andrew and Julie.

Ron Surridge, much loved former Pastor of 
Stanborough Park church, died on Monday, November 
15. His wife Rachel mourns his passing as does his 
son, John and his family.

Karen Hubbard’s Mother, who lives in Weymouth, also 
died on November 17. We send our deepest sympathy 
to Karen.

Come, Lord Jesus.

______________________FIRST PARTIAL REPORT OF 
THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE 20 NOVEMBER 2021

These names will be left with you for the week and will 
be voted on next Sabbath 27 November 2021. Should 
you wish to clarify a name, please contact Pst Geert 
Tap or Dave Burgess. Should you wish to speak to the 
Nominating Committee about a concern please let Pst 
Tap or Dave Burgess know and you can be invited to 
the Nominating Committee on Thursday 25 November 
2021 where your concern will be considered.

ELDERSHIP: Florence Allen, Audrey Balderstone, 
David Burgess, Bernell Bussue, Louis Guenin, Steven 
Moser, Bheki Moyo, Roger Murphy

CHURCH CLERKS. MEMBERSHIP: Milimo Mumbo, 
CHURCH BOARD: Alix Roberts

HEAD DEACONESS: Annalisa Molteni
DEPUTY HEAD DEACONESS: Fay Christie
DEACONESSES: JiAe Ahn, JiHee Ahn, Romy Barham, 
Joy Bussey, Harriet Cudjoe, Denise Cuthbert, Doreen 
Gayle, Barbara Hankin, Geraldine Hankin, Joan 
Maxwell, Jean Menkens, Bharathi Nalli, Vanesa 
Pizzuto, Becky Quarshie, Sharon Sinclair, Patricia 
Worrell

CHILDREN’S SABBATH SCHOOL 
SUPERINTENDENT: Paolo Carillo
ADULT SABBATH SCHOOL SUPERINTENDENT: 
Massimo Molteni TEAM: Nitish Khetavath, Volker 
Herkner

DBS: Uche Nwosu-Ademuyiwa, Michele Vitry

TREASURY TEAM: Local Funds Head Treasurer: Fred 
Shone DEPUTY: Stha Nyamussara ASSISTANT: Fay 
Christie CENTRE SALES LEDGER: Clinton Quarshie

CONFERENCE FUNDS: Leader: Peter Walton Deputy: 
Judy Plaatjes Assistant: Sheila Stickland

AV TEAM: LEADER: Eric Wolfram DEPUTY 
LEADERS: Audrey Wolfram, Paul Perry, Neilson 
Roberts, Carl Swain

CHURCH SITE MANAGEMENT. CHAIRMAN: Bernell 
Bussue SECRETARY: Geraldine Hankin COMMITTEE: 
Roland Guenin, Larry Ivan, Pastor, Elder, Treasurer, 
Centre Manager, Head Deacon, Head Deaconess, 
Health & Safety, Kitchen Manager

HEALTH & SAFETY: Faith Allen

WELFARE: Pat Walton, Norma Machicado

SENIORS’ CLUB LEADER: Amanda Powell 
ASSISTANT Leader: Roslyn Guenin

TODDLER CLUB LEADER: Alessandra Ferraz 
TEAM: Student Volunteers

ADRA FUNDRAISING: Audrey Balderstone
_________________________________________________

We will celebrate the 60TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE 
TOY SERVICE on Sabbath 11th December at 11a.m. 
As in former years, the children will be invited to bring 
their toys to the front of the church.  Next week a list 
of suitable toys for age groups will be supplied. We 
encourage you to plan to attend this special service 
so that those who will receive gifts of love may know 
of the reason for the Season.

PRAYER MEETING ON WEDNESDAY AT 7PM.
Zoom Meeting ID: 863 3281 2854 Password: 063944.

ADRA VIRTUAL GIFT BOX APPEAL 2021: This year 
our Virtual Gift Box campaign will benefit children 
in rural Chad. We would like to provide them with a 
basic school kit, a hygiene pack and a toy. We ask 
you to donate £10 per child on www.justgiving.com/
campaign/GiftboxesforChad2021 or, send us a cheque.

ADRA ANNUAL APPEAL - going up!
We give praise and thanks to God that the funds 
for ADRA keep rising.  If you would like to join this 
endeavour by acknowledging a birthday or to give 
thanks to God by donating to ADRA - please go to 
https:justgiving.com/fundraising/Audrey-Balderstone1 
Thank you.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY - Join us for another prayer 
session this sabbath, entitled “He is listening” 
presented by Sister Milimo Mumbo from 3pm - 5pm. 
Meeting ID - 72779659834 | Passcode - WMmeeting

The flowers at church are in loving memory of Peter 
Hinks who would have celebrated his 90th birthday on 
Wednesday 17th November. Also to thank the church 
family for the love & support they have shown to Jean 
& family.

THE ADVENTURERS CLUB is looking for keen and 
eager councillors to join our club to teach children 
between the ages of 4-6. Please, contact Megan 
Joseph if you want to help.


